
WESTMINSTER CITY COUNCIL 
 
STATEMENT OF DECISION 
 
 
SUBJECT:   USE OF SECTION 106 FUNDING TO SUPPORT THE DELIVERY OF 

THE ST MARY MAGDALENE CHURCH COMMUNITY 
DEVELOPMENT PROJECT 
 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Cabinet Member for Planning and Public Realm has 
made the following executive decision on the above mentioned subject for the reasons 
set out below. 
 
Summary of Decision 
 
The Cabinet Member approved: 
 
1. The allocation to the project of £1,009,723.84 of Section 106 funding secured in 

respect of a development at 325 Harrow Road W9 for the provision of social and 
community uses in the North Westminster Economic Development Area. 

 
2. That the funding shall only be used to facilitate the construction of the additional 

social and community floorspace. 
 
3. That the funds should be released in line with option B set out in paragraph 5.7 

of the Cabinet Member Report and that a legal undertaking be entered into with 
the Paddington Development Trust which would allow the Council to monitor 
expenditure and reclaim any sums that are not spent in accordance with that 
undertaking. 

 
Reasons for Decision 
 

 To support a community project that will benefit Westminster’s residents in the 
area and to fulfil a commitment to providing partnership funding. 
  

 
 
 
Charlie Parker, Chief Executive, 
Westminster City Hall, 
64 Victoria Street 
LONDON  SW1E 6QP 
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